

February 5, 2015

President **Tim Hogsett** Texas

Honorable Rob Bishop, Chairman Natural Resources Committee 1324 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Honorable Raul M. Grijalva, Ranking Member Natural Resources Committee 1324 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Vice President

Susan Moerschel Delaware

Secretary Linda Lanterman Kansas

Past President Domenic Bravo Wyoming

Executive Director Doug Eiken Missouri

Board of Directors John Beneke Arkansas

Steve DeBrabander Michigan

> Lauren Imgrund Pennsylvania

> > Ben Ellis Alaska

Phil Gaines South Carolina

Doug Hofer South Dakota

Craig Wacker Nebraska Sedrick Mitchell

Gerald Parish Tennessee

California

Jennifer Scanland Nevada

> Dan Schuller Wisconsin

105H. ABNR BUILDING UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI COLUMBIA, MO 65211-7230

> 573.353.2702 P 573.882.9526 F nasorlo@embargmail.com

> > www.nasorlo.org

Dear Chairman Bishop and Ranking Member Grijalva:

Because of the recent discussions about the Land and Water Conservation Fund (LWCF) taking place during the Keystone Pipeline debate, our organization felt it important that we clearly state our position that we believe changes are needed in the reauthorization of the LWCF.

The National Association of State Outdoor Recreation Liaison Officers (NASORLO) represents the outdoor recreation interests of all states. We respectfully request your support for reauthorization of Land and Water Conservation Fund Act with full and dedicated funding that returns a fair and equitable distribution to states, which was an important and key tenant of original LWCF Act.

As Stateside LWCF Program leaders, we have developed partnerships in thousands of cities, towns and counties across the United States resulting in parks and outdoor recreation opportunities near and where people live. Parks and recreation areas created and developed through the visionary LWCF law, are important community assets, plus economic drivers and job creators in our communities. Furthermore, LWCF sites will forever be available for public use.

While LWCF investments combined with local funds have created over 40,000 outdoor recreation sites, our nation and its outdoor recreation needs continue to grow and change resulting in significant unmet outdoor recreation needs across America. It is urgent and timely to renew the commitment to the Land and Water Conservation Fund Program and commit to a fair and equitable share for states and local communities.

Your commitment to supporting our request is critical to carry forward the visionary legacy of the Land and Water Conservation Fund that today serves people across America and the Territories.

Tim Hogsett, President

Sincerely

National Association of State Outdoor Recreation Liaison Officers

CC: Committee Members